
January 6, 2022 
 

The Codorus Township Board of Supervisors met on January 6, 2022 at 7:30 PM.  Board members present were:  
Lamar Glatfelter, Bob Gladfelter and Charlie VanScoyoc.  Others present were:  Attorney Andrew Herrold, April 
Rehbein, Michael Wickham, George Willis, Aaron & Linda Stoltzfus, Brandon & Karen Wright and Steve & 
Carolyn Bupp. 
 
The meeting opened with the pledge to the flag. 
 
The minutes were approved as presented.  The reorganization minutes were approved as corrected. 
 
Bob made a motion to appoint Andrew Herrold as the solicitor for the Planning Commission. 
 
Michael Wickham was before the Board.  Michael had requested that the Zoning Officer be in attendance at the 
next Supervisors meeting.  He has some additional information on 5173 Snyder Mill Road.  He also wants 
information on the status of the complaint on this property.  Attorney Herrold state that he will follow up with 
Eric Swiger to see where they stand with a Zoning Hearing application. 
 
Attorney Herrold gave an update on Comcast.  He is still working with them trying to get information on extending 
services into the Township. 
 
Attorney Herrold also commented that he has been trying to get in touch with Sharon Boyer at York County 
Planning Commission to discuss changing the definition of tract.  He has not been able to reach Sharon yet. 
 
Attorney Herrold will be working on the bid specs for the waste contract which expires on March 31, 2022. 
 
Bob made a motion to appoint Caleb Walls to another term on the Recreation Board.  Charlie seconded the motion.  
The motion carried. Vote 3-0. 
 
Lamar made a motion to appoint Jerry Lucabaugh to another term on the Zoning Hearing Board.  Bob seconded 
the motion.  The motion carried.  Vote 3-0. 
 
Bob Gladfelter reported that the GMC dump truck sold for $20,100.00 
 
Carolyn Bupp stated that everything at the meeting has to be on the agenda. 
 
Carolyn Bupp asked if the Supervisors talked about Michael Wickham’s issue.  Bob said that he did talk to 
Michael and told him a violation notice had been issued.  Attorney Herrold explained that the Township doesn’t 
have disclose investigative actions.   
 
The bills were presented to the Board.  Bob made a motion to pay the bills, seconded by Charlie. The motion 
carried.  Vote 3-0. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM 
 

Respectfully submitted 
 
 
 

April K Rehbein 
                                                                                                                                              Secretary 


